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Oregon Association of
Conservation Districts President
John McDonald signs a declaration
of cooperation to establish a
sustainable resource center during
a ceremony Feb. 16 at Norpac
Foods’ processing plant in Brooks,
Ore. Thayne Dutson, dean of the
College of Agricultural Sciences at
Oregon State University, is at the
lectern.
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Sustainable resource center nearer reality
Joint effort will help farmers with practices

Mitch Lies
Capital Press Staff Writer

BROOKS, Ore. – More than two dozen organizations
and agencies signaled their commitment to establish
a sustainable agriculture resource center when they
signed a declaration of cooperation at the Norpac
Foods processing plant here Feb. 16. 

The event marked a significant step in creating a 
center to serve as a clearinghouse for Oregon 
growers to access information on sustainable 
farming.

The center, expected to be housed on the Oregon 
State University campus, would, among other 
functions, provide information on certification 
standards and inform growers of public funds 
available to help pay for adopting certain sustainable 
farming practices.

The planners have applied for a $50,000 National Fish and Wildlife Foundation grant to 
help move the project to the next phase. Planners hope to have the center up and 
running next year and are writing a Natural Resources Conservation Service grant 
proposal for a larger sum. Long-range plans call for the state to fund the center with 
taxpayer money.

Planners used funds from the Oregon Solutions effort and from private donations to 
bring the project to this stage.

The project is the brainchild of Norpac growers, who found while developing a 
company-wide sustainability program that it was difficult to access information on 
sustainable farming practices.

“It took a lot of work to get us to this point, and there’s a lot of work still to be done,”
said Norpac President and CEO Rick Jacobson.

Norpac has made available to its growers an opportunity to certify their farming 
practices as sustainable under a third-party audit by Food Alliance. The program was 
adopted to ensure Norpac growers access to national and international markets that 
have begun requiring sustainable certification.

“It’s not a choice,” Jacobson said. “We must adapt or we’re not going to be able to
compete.”

To date, 14 of Norpac’s 240 growers have been certified in the program. More are on a
waiting list, Jacobson said.
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Norpac called on Food Alliance and sustainable farming experts at OSU’s College of
Agricultural Sciences to help adopt its program. The Oregon Sustainable Agriculture
Resource Center could serve some of that function, he said.

The next step in developing the center, said Peter Bloome, former associate director of 
Oregon State University Extension Service, is coordinating how to use the expertise 
available in the organizations and agencies that have signed on to the project. Bloome 
is serving as a consultant on the project.

“We want to get it up and running and available as soon as possible and delivering real
value to producers,” he said.

“This is the kind of partnership Oregon agriculture needs to have to not only survive but
thrive,” Oregon Department of Agriculture Director Katy Coba said.

- Friday, February 24, 2006

Mitch Lies is based in Salem. His e-mail address is mlies@capitalpress.com.
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